
Memo 
To: Board of Supenrisors 

Fmm: Supervisor Sweeney 

Date: 10/6/2008 

'Re: Planned Developments and Density Bonus - Hem #13 on October 7, 
2008 BOS Meeting I 

Following our meeting of September 23, 2008, 1 was told that staff immediately took our decision on the 
Farren Project as new policy direction. That should not have happened! 

I have reviewed @te General Plan poficii pertaining to Planned Developments in detail. 
Although those policies, (in particular 2.2.3.1,2.2.3.2 and 2.2.4.1) are cornpkx, they are clear and 
unamb~guous. The policy c o m i n g  Densrty b n u s  calculations (2.2.4.1) includes an example to 
assist in application of the policy, and dearly provides density bonus credit for all open space bands, 
except for M i e s  of water. 

Accordingly, 1 recommend that h e  Bmrd direct staff that: 

1. 'Planned Developments are to comply wrth the provisions of General Plan PolFcies 2.2.3.1, 
2.2.3.2 and 2.2.4.1, where applicabte. 

2. Polrcy 2.2.4.1 C. shall be interpreted to recognize that public benefd is derived from commonly 
owned or publicly dedicated lands that are set aside for open space areas, paliks and wildlife habrtat 
areas, whether or not those lands are directly accessible to the general pubric. 

Open space areas may be used to provide physical and visual separatKxl between adjacent 
land uses, to buffer adjacent agricultural operations or be incorporated as greenbelt areas in fire safe 
plans. Preservation of land as wildlife habrtat supports resident and migratory bird and animal 
populations, and may also prov~de opportunities for corridors or connections between existing protected 
lands. Both open space and wildlife habitat lands beneM regional water quality by reducing soil erosion 
and sedimentation. increasrng infiltration rates and reducing the vo!urne of nutrients leaching ~nto rivers 
and streams. 



T h e  benefits are "made availablen to the public, wrthin the meaning of this Policj, when the 
lands are protected from further development which in and of itself, constitutes a bona fide public 
be f i t .  

However I do believe that the Resolution of Intention is still appropriate as to the 30% 
requirement in Policy 2.2.3.1 A.l as that may be an onerous requirement that could defeat the planning 
purpose of a Planned Development Also, requiring al devebpmenb tsthal create more than 50 parcels 
to set aside 30% open space per polrcy 2.2.5.4 could sirnitarty defeat gced planning practices. 


